
 

May 14, 2020 

Web Announcement 2196 

 
Attention All Behavioral Health Community Network (BHCN) Groups 
(Provider Type 14 Specialty 814):  Removal of Medical Supervision 
Requirement 
Effective April 29, 2020, updates have been made to Medicaid Services Manual (MSM) Chapter 400 that will 
impact the enrollment of the Behavioral Health Community Network (BHCN) and the enrollment of providers 
under the BHCN. 

Newly enrolling providers under PT 14 (Behavioral Health Outpatient Treatment) will not require Medical 
Supervision for enrollment.  Enrollment checklists are being updated to reflect this policy change.  Information on 
the updated enrollment checklists is forthcoming and further guidance will be provided. 

Any BHCN that currently contracts with a Medical Supervisor may individually determine the need for that 
relationship moving forward, in direct regard to the delivery of services.  Any BHCN that wants to remove 
a designated Medical Supervisor from their enrollment may submit an updated enrollment checklist.  The checklist 
requires an authorized individual to sign off on the checklist. 

Notice will be provided to any BHCN that does not have valid Clinical and Direct Supervision in place; these 
entities, agencies and groups will have 20 days from the date of the notice to submit updated information on 
Clinical and Direct Supervision or will otherwise have enrollment terminated.  To update the information for 
Clinical and Direct Supervisors, please submit the required documentation and signatures to validate that Clinical 
and Direct Supervision is in place. 

To submit an enrollment checklist with updated supervision, please email the completed checklist form 
to nv.providerapps@dxc.com, and indicate on the subject line:  Supervisor Update.  Include in the body of the 
email: 

• the business name 

• your name 

• type of request  

• contact phone number 

For any changes to enrollment for the group or for the individuals within the group, please be sure to utilize the 
Provider Web Portal to ensure affiliation is accurate and up to date. 

http://dhcfp.nv.gov/Resources/AdminSupport/Manuals/MSM/C400/Chapter400/
mailto:nv.providerapps@dxc.com

